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 Student Charged with Making School Violence Threat 
 

Town of Cicero, New York – The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office reports that Sheriff’s Deputies have 

charged a 17-year-old female student after allegedly threatening school violence. 

 

This morning, the North Syracuse School District became aware of a 

social media post threatening violence from one C-NS High School 

student to another. Onsite Sheriff’s Office School Resource Officers 

(SRO) were immediately informed and began investigating the matter. 

Deputies took appropriate actions to eliminate the threat of violence 

from being carried out against any students and or staff.  

As a result of the investigation, deputies located a Glock .22 caliber 

handgun at the 17-year-old’s residence in the City of Syracuse. The 

student has been charged with making a threat of mass harm and 

criminal possession of a firearm. She is scheduled to be arraigned this 

evening in Youth Court. 

 

The school district has also taken appropriate disciplinary action. The Sheriff’s Office will continue to work 

closely with school officials to ensure that students, teachers, and staff in the North Syracuse Central School 

District have a safe environment. 
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